
 

 
      May 30, 2013 
 
President Mark Rutland 
Oral Roberts University 
7777 S. Lewis Ave.  
Tulsa, OK  74171 
 
Dear President Rutland: 
 
 This letter is formal notification of the action taken concerning Oral Roberts University by the Higher 
Learning Commission. At its meeting on May 20, 2013, the Institutional Actions Council (IAC) acted on the 
items below. This letter serves as the official record of this action, and the date of this action constitutes the 
effective date of your new status with the Commission. 
 
 Action with Interim Monitoring. IAC continued the accreditation of Oral Roberts University with 
the next Reaffirmation of Accreditation in 2022-23. In conjunction with this action, IAC required the 
following interim monitoring. 
 

• Focused Visit.  A focused visit to be completed in Spring 2015, addressing the following: 
 

• A comprehensive, integrated business plan that is aligned with a financial model that 
generates realistic and sustainable revenues, particularly from net tuition and philanthropic 
support. 

 
• A hiring strategy that (a) outlines a strategy for the hiring of faculty in areas where the current 

faculty do not hold degrees one level above the students they are teaching, (b) provides data 
to show they are improving in this area, and (c) a strategy that provides tested good practices 
and periodically evaluates the faculty for their preparation in online teaching (d) benchmarks 
the goal of 60 percent of faculty having a terminal degree. 

 
• Progress Report. A Progress Report due 12/1/14 on communication of the data and findings 

from assessment to the program directors and administration where the results of assessment 
directly affect the program changes for the future. This report should include the assessment data 
from the on campus and online programs showing how this information is formally 
communicated and influences change throughout the University. 

 
If the current Commission action includes changes to your institution’s Statement of Affiliation Status 

(SAS) or Organizational Profile (OP), the changes will appear in these documents on the Commission’s Web 
site within two weeks of the date of action. The SAS is a summary of your institution’s ongoing relationship 
with the Commission. The OP is generated from data you provided in your most recent Institutional Update. 
 
 If you have questions about these documents after viewing them, please contact Timothy Gallimore. 
Information about notifying the public of this action is found in Chapter 8.3-3 and 8.3-4 of the Handbook of 
Accreditation, Third Edition, available at http://tinyurl.com/HLCchapter8. 
 
 On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I thank you and your associates for your cooperation.   
 

Sincerely, 

 
Sylvia Manning 
President 








